C.W.L. MEMBERS ENJOY CHRISTMAS PARTY

The Catholic Women's League held their regular meeting on Sunday, December 9th, preceded by the Recitation of the Rosary in the church.

After the minutes were read and approved the committees gave their report.

Mrs. Peggy Regis (Church Life) read a beautiful poem on Christmas. Mrs. Lapenskie (Organization) read a letter from Mrs. Caroll thanking the CWL for a cook book she had received. Mrs. Kennedy (Christian Family Life) thanked the ladies for their help in times of need. Mrs. Belliveau (Communication) asked the ladies to bring Christ into the home by requesting our local stations to bring in programs like Christmas Eve Midnight Mass and The Promise, a half-hour colour film portraying the birth of Christ.

Mrs. Helmink (Social Action) asked the ladies to use all safety measures and to conserve energy around Christmas.

Father Greengrass spoke on the meaning of Christmas which brings out the spirit of friend -ship among all our people.

After the meeting was closed, the Christmas party was on the way. A hilarious skit was presented, depicting TV commercials. Games were played, a sing-song and then followed by a delicious meal served by Peggy Helmink and her committee. The door prizes were won by Mrs. Edna Ramsay and Mrs. Peggy Helmink.

Mrs. Jessie McAdam from the Senior Citizens
Home was a guest, and along with Mrs. Cavanaugh
were presented with a gift for being the two
oldest grandmothers.

Miss Jane Paulsen daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Paulsen received her Registered Technologist (R.T.) diploma completing her registration exam. She trained for two years at Mc-Kellar School of Medical Technology in Thunder Bay. She is currently employed in the Chemistry Department at McKellar Hospital.

Results from the Lake Superior High School exhibition basketball games in Niprock, Dec. 3 were as follows: the junior boys lost a closely-fought contest 28 to 24; the senior boys defeated Niprock 48 to 19, with Robert Vanderkam as top scorer with I7 points, followed by Shane Walsh with I6 points. Top scorer for Niprock seniors was Robert Legarde with I0 points.

The junior girls' game went into overtime with LS girls winning I6 to I4. Debbie Opas was top scorer with 8 poin. The senior girls won 28 to 23 over Niprock. C.W. Wilde is the Lake Superior Phys. Ed. teacher.



Kenny spent most of the summer at camp and loved it with the opportunities for swimming, fishing, canoeing and hiking. He plays baseball, football, hockey and basketball.

Just turned 11, Kenny has been in special education classes but has now moved into the regular Grade 5. He has a slight perceptual handicap which interferes a bit with his reading but does not otherwise seem troublesome. Though not a top student,

Kenny likes school and is eager to learn.

Kenny is a good-looking boy with blue eyes, blonde hair, fair skin and freckles. He is near-sighted and really needs glasses, but he hates to wear them so they are more often in the case than on his nose.

Pleasant, co-operative Kenny is always ready to help with chores either at school or in his foster home. He is generally happy, with many friends. He follows rules well — indeed he seems happiest when life is planned so that he knows what the program is and what is expected of him.

Kenny needs a mother and father with warmth and sensitivity who will give him love and encouragement but will not be demanding about academic achievement. Since he gets on well with children of all ages, he will like to have brothers and sisters in his adopting family.

To inquire about adopting Kenny, please write to Today's Child, Ministry of Community & Social Services, Box 888, Station K, Toronto M4P 2H2. For general adoption information, please contact your local Children's Aid Society.



HE LOVES SPORTS